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[ PPA MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. 12-2000,
March 06, 2000 ]

INCLUSION OF SOUTH HARBOR AND MANILA INTERNATIONAL
CONTAINER TERMINAL IN THE INTERIM INCREASES IN CARGO
HANDLING FEES/CHARGES

The PPA Board of Directors, in its meeting held on February 29, 2000 (Board Com
Resolution No. 2000-705 and Board Resolution No. 1815), resolved to include the
South Harbor and the Manila International Container Terminal in the interim
increases in cargo handling rates as follows:

Cargo Charge Vessel Charge

Import/Export (Arrastre) (Stevedoring)
1. Non-Containerized 10% 10%
2. Containerized 8% 8%
3. Ro-Ro Cargoes 10% 10%

To effect the above increases in rates, the following shall be observed:

1. The new rates for all types of cargoes shall be rounded off to the nearest
P1.00; and
2. The rates for special, extra labor and other related cargo handling services

in the tariff shall also be adjusted in accordance with the approved increases.

This Circular amends PPA MC No. 05-2000 and shall take effect on March 22, 2000.

Adopted: 06 Mar. 2000

(SGD.) JUAN O PENA
General Manager

Source: Supreme Court E-Library
This page was dynamically generated by the E-Library Content Management System (E-LibCMS)



